Eastern Cyclo-Cross Association
Committee Meeting

Wednesday 5th June 2013
At Tim’s House – 7.30pm

Agenda 

Present: Ian Poole (IP), Keely Bunton (KB), Dave Copland (DC), Pete Whelan (PW), Paul Rippon (PR), Mandy Burchett (MB), Tim Butler (TB) and Tony Wilkens (TW)
1. Apologises – 

Hannah Ormesher and Steve Grimwood sent their apologises
2. Matters arising from the previous meeting
Review of events – 

· WSW event – Good event, no problems, had enough marshals and sign on room was good

· Team Champs – Good event despite problems with team entries, this will be discussed at a further meeting to rectify the problem. 

3. Regional Championships 2013
IP reminded us that it was out turn to run the Regional Champs this year with the date being Sunday 8th December 2013. After a discussing various venues and possible organisers IP suggested Ravenswood (A scout hut which has good facilities and would offer a good course) a place he knows of and will enquire about using the venue. The question was also asked if we as an association could run the event however this would need to be discussed further. 
It was also brought up that there is a need to make it clear that only riders with EASTERN or SOUTH East on their license could enter the event and they need to be BC members.
4. League management and administration 2013/14
After TB has informed us that due to work commitments he won’t have sufficient time to manage the league membership it was decided to investigate the use of British Cycling’s Club management system to deal with the collecting and sorting of League membership. It will also be investigated as to whether we can link this to giving everyone a league number and then creating a start sheet from this. 

It would then be hoped that this could link with online entry for events in the future, with the idea being that it could be used for one category at an event then moving to a whole days racing. 
IP suggest that a small group of relevant committee members would meet with Sara Flatt so she can demonstrate the system to us and explain how we can use it for this purpose. (Post – meeting a date was decided see end of minutes)

Next it was discussed that to assist with this system that riders would need to be a British Cycling member to join the league but they wouldn’t need this to race but this wouldn’t affect the Under 12’s. 
However it was mentioned that we will need to consult the Constitution first to decide if an EGM was needed to make this change, more information on this will follow.

In a further discussion about the Team Championship from point 2, it was again brought up that pre-entry for the championships should be use once a format has been agreed but this will be discussed at the next meeting. 
IP stated he would also like to get together all the event organisers and commissaires before the Cross season starts just to recap and go through a few points. This links to point 5 as well.  
On the subject of Gridding, KB reminded us that at a previous meeting it was agreed that grid positions would be decided on a riders last 5 event results minus their worst. IP also stated that riders from outside the region who have no rankings points would be gridded at the back and those who have ranking points gridded appropriately. 
TB and DC added that their system they have on the computer works well also IP stated that the Commissaire should agree the starting order of the race. 

DC identified a possible problem area for the upcoming season would be the loading of the PDA’s and whether the people covering this at events would be able to provide a computer and printer. The question was also raised if DC could load the PDA’s could we then get them to an event. 

*We will look to advertise for someone to help with this aspect of the league, further to our meeting about the club management system. 
5. Officials/commissaire refresher training
PW requested a list of the newly qualified commissaires, IP said this should be available online and PW will investigate. 

As already discussed IP suggested a meeting of all commissaires before the start of the season to refresh/update them on aspects relating to Cyclo-Cross.  

IP and PW also discussed the possibility to assigning commissaires to events if needed.
6. League Development Plan review
Will be moved to the next meeting
7. Inter-region championships selection and team management
Will be moved to the next meeting

8. Committee meetings and working arrangements
IP wanted to check everyone was still happy to have the meetings in Ipswich and also put the idea out there for the committee to be divided into sub-groups which report back to the main committee, but this is just an idea. 
9. AOB
PR let us know that he has the EC-CA banners that normally go to Mildenhall, however he is unable to go therefore we are looking for someone who is willing to take the banners, put them up and take them down at the event. We also hope to have some promotional items for the stand in preparation for next season. 

TW made us aware that one person’s massive on-going contribution to the sport has gone unrecognised and the committee will look into the correct way to go about getting them recognition for their work. 
10. Date of next meeting 
Wednesday 24th July, 7.30pm, Tim’s House

There is a smaller sub-meeting on Thursday 20th June at Tim’s House, 7.30pm where Sara Flatt will demonstrate the Club Management system to those who will be involved in this part of the league. 
